

2024年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试

	11 月调研测试卷 英语				
	11 月调研测试卷 英语 英语测试卷共8页,循分150分。考试时间120分钟。 事项; **********************************				
生命事所。 de tradactel an hittle					
	1、台位前, 将生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。				
	2、作答时、务必将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷及草稿纸上无效。de finesh man finesh ma				
	3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。 tique paul monit gradelt strade produit collection				
一第	部分 听力 (共两节, 满分 30 分)				
Vanage of the second	部分 听力(共两节,满分30分) 做题时,请先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上、 节(共5小题:每小题15分。满分75分)				
一第	节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分) 听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷 应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。				
	听下面 5 段对话、每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出取住起来。				
的相					
Dil:	riow much is the shirt?				
9	At 15, 15,				
ĺ	答案是 C。				
	what will the woman do next?				
4	A. Walk to the station. B. Water her plants.				
2.	Where are the speakers? Sharing William Shar				
á	A. In a restaurant. B. In the street. C. At a bus stop.				
3.	What did the man's parents do recently?				
	A. Took a trip. B. Checked the mailbox. C. Celebrated their anniversary.				
4.	When will the woman start her day? and nount conveys rading a sur-				
77	A. At 6:15 a.m B. At 6:45 a.m helpf rafti gleepign C. At 7:00 a.m will redem dru				
5.	What are the speakers talking about?				
	A. Why Dora got home late.				
	B. Where there were traffic jams. In blurw moder and betalayed ment for your 2010: where is the same of the same o				
	C. When the road repairs will be finished. It smit the or sear bloom this addressor as and many arques no				
第二	节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分) and a don don't don't be some and both by some and by some an				
	听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,				
并标	在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有 5 秒钟的时间阅读各个小题;听完后,各小题将给出 5				
秒钟	的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。gosq sbuloni sasal sroktow talka sar unc and				
	听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 arr era selor rallon-miniW armitry von or armitrage wine in 1 mg				
6. 1	Why does the woman talk to the man? Told when the man aliansare has the man and the man and the man and the man aliansare has a man and the man and the man and the man aliansare has a man and the ma				
011	A. To learn about a trip. B. To make an invitation. C. To ask for permission.				
7. 7	***				
	A. On Friday. B. On Saturday. Shagara Sa. C. On Sunday.				
	所第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 startings into a went seeds to be the the the the the the the the the th				
3.	What is the woman doing in the mall?				
1	A. Searching for her sister. B. Picking a wedding gift. C. Buying a photo album.				
9. 1	What does the man suggest the woman do?				
1	A. Consider a jewelry. B. Plan her budget. C. Get something personalized.				
11 月调研测试券(英语)第 1 页 共 8 页					
·	官方微信公众号: zizzsw				
	3 3 - 3 1				

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



10. What does the woman want to do? C. Stop her shopping.					
B. Get a job promotion					
A. Spend less money. 听第 8 段材料,回答第 11 至 13 题。					
听第8段材料,固合第11-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1					
11. What is the man doing? B. Organizing a workshop. C. Holding an interview.					
A. Attending a recture					
12. Why does the woman volunteer in a charity event? B. To help raise money. (C. To experience different roles.)					
A. 10 lonow a series workshop?					
A. To follow a comment of the film-making workshop? 13. What does the woman think of the film-making workshop? A. Wonderful. B. Demanding. and ITA if yill and C. Boring. and ITA if yill and C. Boring. and ITA if yill and C. Boring.					
A. World the first the first way in a region of the second					
THE EXPLANT COLUMN TO A COLUMN TO A COLUMN TO A COLUMN THE ACCUSATION OF THE ACCUSAT					
所第9段材料,回答第14至17 趣。 14. What is the probable relationship between the speakers? ディッグ かり					
b. Doss and clerk.					
A. Interviewer and interviewed. 15. What attracts the woman to Tech Innovators Inc.? A. Its customer service. B. Its domestic market. i lo source. C. Its advanced technology.					
A. Its customer service. B. Its domestic market.					
B. Warm-hearted.					
1.11					
A Rich experience. B. Communication skins.					
所第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。					
1 11:000					
A. Famous athletes. B. Sports psychologists. G. Sports club members.					
1 C. Lealesthall teams?					
G. In Manchester.					
A. In Los Angeles. B. In Paris. and To vii add to man.					
20. What can be a challenge to Adam's work?					
A. Lack of support for his work. enumber quantum quantum And Y well in abort and march					
B. Influence of misinformation on athletes.					
C. Competition in the psychology industry					
第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)					
第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 2.6 分, 為另 6.1 6 分					
阅读下列规义,从母感所结的 A randa soung bas varied					
Now York City Exhibitions in 2023 and any surged to					
New Total City Hambled In the Total City Hambled In the City Hambl					
Van Gogh's Cypresses					
The Metropolitan Museum of Art (May 22—August 27, 2023)					
Lable summer presentation, some 40 canvases (油画)—including the world-famous Starry Night, and the Met S					
Wheat Field with Cypresses—will show how the tall, curving cypresses (柏树) provided great inspiration for Var					
Wheat Field with Cypresses—will show her the same of t					
Gogh, the Post-Impressionist master.					
Georgia O'Keeffe: To See Takes Time					
The Museum of Modern Art (April 9—August 12, 2023)					
Georgia O'Keeffe's inspiring drawings provide an uncommon glimpse into how she understood the world					
These works explore how she worked in both figurative and abstract modes, sometimes processing the ideas th					

11月调研测试卷(英语)第2页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



would take shape in her vivid description of flowers and desert landscapes—and sometimes just drawing for drawing's sake. drawing's sake.

Nicholas Galanin: In Every Language There Is Land

Brooklyn Bridge Park, Empire Fulton Ferry Lawn (from May 16, 2023)

Thanks to the Public Art Fund, a large sculpture by artist Nicholas Galanin will land on a grassy lawn at Brooklyn Bridge Park. Galanin's most recent work has involved using large steel letters spelling out texts that both stimulate and invite serious thinking. Part pop art, part activism, his message this summer is sure to be one that no 1 102 245 New Yorker will miss.

This Is New York: 100 Years of the City in Art and Pop Gulture

The Museum of the City of New York (from May 19, 2023)

The excellent Museum of the City of New York celebrates its 100th birthday with a new, semi-permanent exhibition featuring the Big Apple's starring role in American pop culture. Visitors will come across familiar favorites as well as unexpected rare ones, as they take in video clips, posters, paintings and other objects showing how New York City has served as a source of inspiration for creators for centuries. direct nember and places sold at

- 21. Where should you go if you are interested in the painting Starry Night?
 - A. The Metropolitan Museum of Art.
- B. The Museum of Modern Art.

C. Empire Fulton Ferry Lawn.

- D. Museum of the City of New York.
- 22. Which exhibition best suits the sculpture lovers? (16) [A16]
 - A. Van Gogh's Cypresses
 - B. Georgia O'Keeffe: To See Takes Time
 - il Sports C. Nicholas Galanin: In Every Language There Is Land
- Who is tire product talking tay
- D. This Is New York: 100 Years of the City in Art and Pop Culture [Ladjeslead will show maked bulk stand W
- 23. What can visitors do at the Museum of the City of New York?

- A. Read the text spelt out of large steel letters.
- B. Learn the role of New York in American pop culture.
- What can be a challenge to Adam's work? A Lack of support for his work

田口口 国际在国际企业

- C. Get to know the inspiration of cypresses for the artist.
- Influence of inizinformation on arbletes
- D. Enjoy the vivid description of flowers and desert landscapes.

镇二部(河口(共南王)湖分50分) В

Kathy Xu, a high school teacher in Singapore, had always wanted to see a shark in the wild. The opportunity finally came in 2011, when she went on a trip to the Ningaloo Reef, off the coast of Western Australia. She was so inspired by its beauty and grace that tears sprang to her eyes inside her snorkel (水下呼吸管) mask.

After returning home, Xu learned about the shark trade taking place at Tanjung Luarone, Indonesia's largest fish market, where shark parts including fins, meat and teeth are cut up for export. Curious, Xu headed there and spoke with several fishermen. Shark fishing is risky and involves hard physical work, but it is one of few ways for int 2)100000 them to provide for their families.

The fishermen were knowledgeable and felt a great sense of pride for the local sea life. Once they heard that Xu liked to snorkel, they invited her to visit the coral reefs (珊瑚礁) near the fish market. The reefs were extremely charming, full of life and colour. Xu was confident that eco-tourism was the solution—a way the fishermen could make a living without having to catch sharks. Together, Xu and the fishermen came up with the idea of snorkelling boat trips.

Snorkellers paid US\$120 for a one-day trip to explore places the local fishermen know about but could not be

11月调研测试卷(英语)第3页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服:zizzs2018

平河 公田一見

751 M

a. and this



found on a Google search. It provides a much more reliable income for the fishermen than the dangerous job of shark fishing.

In 2019, Xu and a shark scientist found a clown wedgefish, a relative of the shark. The species had not been for more than 20 years and we describe the shark and the shark of the shark and the shark of the shark. shark fishing. seen for more than 20 years and was believed to be extinct. The discovery gave scientists hope. For now, Xu, 41, is proud of the small changes she sees happening, from the fishermen who now have a new way to earn an income to

24. What can we learn about shark fishing from Paragraph 2?

- A. It provides a very high reward.
- B. It harms the oceanic ecosystem.
- C. It is a dangerous but enjoyable job.

the school children who learn about sharks on tours.

- D. It is risky but necessary for the fishermen.
- 25. What inspires Xu to consider eco-tourism as a solution?
 - A. The large number of sharks.

- B. The beauty of the coral reefs.
- C. His passion for snorkeling experience.
- D. The fishermen's pride for local sea life.
- 26. Why does the author mention "the clown wedgefish" in the last paragraph?
 - A. To show the achievement of eco-tourism.
- B. To report a great scientific breakthrough.
- C. To emphasize the fish's rare nature.
- D. To call people's attention to shark research.
- 27. What can be a suitable title for the text?
 - A. Chasing Sharks: Kathy Xu's Adventure
- B. Shark Tales: Kathy Xu's Exploration
- C. Sharks and Livelihood: Kathy Xu's Efforts
- D. Underwater Wonders: Kathy Xu's Journey

C

a planes.

After astonishing breakthroughs in artificial intelligence (AI), many people worry that they will end up without job opportunities. A recent paper says that "around 80% of the us workforce could have at least 10% of their work tasks affected". Another paper suggests that legal services, accountancy and travel agencies will face significant and unexpected disruptions (混乱).

Economists, however, tend to enjoy making predictions about automation more than they enjoy testing them. In the early 2010s many of them loudly predicted that robots would kill jobs by the millions, only to fall silent when employment rates across the rich world rose to all-time highs. Few of them have a good explanation for why countries with the highest rates of tech usage, such as Japan, Singapore and South Korea, consistently have the lowest rates of unemployment.

Here we introduce our first attempt at tracking AI's impact on jobs. Using American data on employment by occupation, we single out white-collar workers. These include people working in everything from back-office support and financial operations to copy-writers. White-collar roles are thought to be vulnerable to generative AI, which is becoming ever better at logical reasoning and creativity. However, there is as yet little evidence of an AI hit to employment. In the spring of 2020 white-collar jobs rose as a share of the total, as many people in service occupations lost their job at the start of the covid-19 pandemic.

It is, of course, early days. Few firms yet use generative-AI tools massively, so the impact on jobs could only be delayed. Another possibility, however, is that these new technologies will end up destroying only a small number of roles. While AI may be efficient at some tasks, it may be less good at others, such as management and working out what others need.

All could even have a positive effect on jobs. If workers using it become more efficient, profits at their company could rise which would then allow bosses to increase hiring.

11月调研测试卷(英语)第4页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

that more standill its

34

35



28. What is the author's attitude towards the economists' predictions? (代码)行中 D. Curious. 29. What does the underlined part "vulnerable to" in Paragraph 3 probably mean? D. In need of. 30. What may lead to the limited impact of AI? C. At risk from. A. AI technology is not advanced enough. B. Businesses are resistant to using AI. C. AI tools are ineffective for most tasks. 31. Where is this text probably taken from? D. AI tools are still not widely used. A. A research plan. the Sam C. A computer textbook. B. A user report. D. A science magazine.

D Most of us already know exercise can do wonders for our physical and emotional health, and reduce the risk of getting a number of diseases. But new research shows that exercising holds even more heart health benefits for people who suffer from anxiety or depression.

Researchers analyzed more than 50, 000 patients in the Massachusetts General Brigham Biobank database. Just over 4,000 of the patients analyzed had suffered a major cardiovascular (心血管的) event, like a heart attack. In conducting the study, researchers compared the rates of major coronary (冠状动脉的) events among patients who reported that they exercised at least 500 metabolic equivalent (代谢当量) minutes per week with those who exercised less.

According to the research, people who completed the recommended amount of physical activity per week (150 minutes) were 17 percent less likely to suffer a major cardiovascular event than those who exercised less. Out of the people who achieved the recommended amount of 150 minutes per week, those with anxiety or depression had a 22 percent risk reduction, compared with a 10 percent risk decrease in those without either condition.

Michael Emery, who is the co-director of the Sports Cardiology Center at Cleveland Clinic in Ohio, explains the reason physical activity is so beneficial. "Exercise is medicine both physically and psychologically, and these factors interact. As a result, when you are more physically healthy your psychological state is stronger, and when you are mentally more healthy your physical state is improved," he says. "This latter connection is both direct, the connection between hormonal stress levels and the physical state; and indirect, better healthy habits such as eating."

Emery stresses how being physically active is important, even if you don't reach the target of 150 minutes' exercise of medium intensity level each week. He says taking the stairs, walking an extra bit from the car, or developing a community to help support your physical fitness needs is a great start. notion down at the floor the soil. Well, she's son of sick

- 32. How did researchers conduct the study?
 - A. By conducting interviews with patients.
 - B. By building a database for over 50, 000 patients.
 - C. By measuring patients' metabolic equivalent minutes. Aguor wol shot agents as the contract of the contract
 - D. By analyzing exercise impact on major coronary events.
- 33. What is the relationship between physical and psychological states?
- A. Psychological state determines physical health.

 - B. Physical and psychological states influence each other.
 - C. Physical health has no impact on psychological well-being.
 - Physical and psychological states are independent of each other.

11月调研测试卷(英语)第5页 共8页

官方微信公众号:zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



34.	What does Michael Emery suggest starting by				
	A.	Walking instead of driving a car.	11. 7		

B. Exercising for 150 minutes a day.

C. Doing high intensity exercise every week. but will in his

D. Taking small steps and building support.

distribution of the first terms of the second of the secon

· min l · · · · · · · · · · · · i nucle acit obstru

35. What is the main idea of the passage?

A. Physical activities take on a variety of forms.

B. Physical exercise has little impact on cardiovascular events.

C. Exercise benefits heart health more for anxious or depressed people.

D. Cardiovascular events are closely related to anxiety or depression.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Creating a vegetable garden is fun and rewarding. Find the best place in your yard to plant vegetables and with time and care, your dinner table will filled with healthy, ripe vegetables. 36

Decide what to grow. What vegetables do you like? Think about which vegetables you'd like to eat each season that also grow in your climate. 37 Most vegetables grow well in a variety of different climates, but it's a good idea to learn what grows best in your region's garden zone before deciding what to plant.

Select a garden area. Vegetables need strong, full sunlight, so choose the sunniest part of your yard. Besides, choose a spot with rich soil. Then, figure out how much space the garden should take up, and where to place vegetable plants. 38 Figure out how much space you will need for the plants.

Dig holes and plant the seeds or seedlings. Dig holes and put a little fertilizer into each hole, then drop the seeds or place the seedlings into them. Cover the holes with topsoil and a layer of covering materials, if required.

39 For the first few weeks, while the vegetables take root, you need to keep the topsoil slightly wet. Use the misting function on your rubber to lightly spray (喷酒) the garden every day.

Care for the vegetables according to their needs. 40 Continue weeding the garden frequently as the vegetables grow throughout the summer.

When it's time to harvest, pick only the ripest ones first and allow the others more time to grow. Now, it's time to enjoy the delicious vegetables with your family.

A. Water the garden.

「二节(共10小届: 管小园 L 5分、 高分 15 分)

微信客服: zizzs2018

B. Get the topsoil ready.

C. Then plan your vegetable garden accordingly. and catament and vertex of the plan your vegetable garden accordingly.

D. Here are a few useful tips for a complete beginner. The to month shared DAS because

E. Different vegetable plants require different amounts of space.

io shipp our extra

F. This way, you will have produce all summer instead of all at once.

G. Give the vegetable plants the amount of water and fertilizer they require.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分) 第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上 将该项涂黑。

Mae Beale, an 82-year-old retiree, just earned a Bachelor of Science degree in Business Management from University of Maryland Global Campus (UMGC).

Beale decided to 41 to school in her late 70s, and she 42 her diploma on May 18, the day after her 82nd birthday.

In her younger years, Beale worked as a 43 at different health care agencies in Washington, DC. While

11月调研测试卷(英语)第6页 共8页

6 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



working at the Department of Health and Human Services' Centers for Medicare and Medicaid, she helped plan several large events and everybody was 44 with it, which inspired a 45 change. In 1994, at the age of 54, Beale started her 46 event-planning business and meanwhile started working toward her associate degree in Business Management at Howard Community College. After 47 the associate degree program, she decided to 48 a bachelor's degree, one class at a time. "I wanted to make certain I had the time to 49 to whichever class I was taking," she said. "I was like the tortoise (乌龟). Slow and __50__ wins the race." Despite being 51 than most of her classmates, Beale was a star student. She graduated with 52 and made the dean's list several times during her time at UMGC. And she <u>53</u> others to pursue higher education with an <u>54</u> mind, "Expose yourself to as many <u>55</u> as you can because you never know what life will present." 41. A. walk D. travel B. drive C. return D. wanted 42. A. received B. dropped C. refused 43. A. writer D. reporter B. nurse C. teacher 44. A. familiar D. impressed B. careful C. confused 45. A. career B. major conta es utento D. policy C. rule 46. A. own B. old D. usual C. daily 47. A. starting B. quitting D. joining C. completing 48. A. provide B. pursue D. introduce C. accept 49. A. lead B. devote C. refer D. speak 50. A. steady B. confident Brands C. gentle D. thoughtful 51. A. better B. higher mabrica sain C. stronger D. older 52. A. debts B. honors and with C. experience brossn D. confidence 53. A. persuaded B. helped C. encouraged D. allowed 54. A. imaginative B. interesting was a C. equal D. open AD ANT BY 55. A. questions B. languages C. ideas and the sales D. possibilities 第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分) 阅读下面材料,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

No matter your background, effective communication is an important life skill that everyone needs. Whether it's 56 backyard BBQ, family dinner, or departmental meeting, without strong communication skills, it's difficult to get your point across effectively. And when communication __57_(fall) short, it's usually not pretty!

Whether you're a new mom just back from maternity leave (产版) or an ___58__(experience) corporate employee with 15 years of service, your communication __59_(skill) could likely use some brushing up. Wherever you are in your life or career, it's important to stop occasionally 60 (evaluate) whether your communication methods have been holding you back.

Keep in mind 61 communication changes as society and technology evolves. The way we communicate now is 62 (definite) not the same as it was ten years ago — texting, WeChat, QQ, and the like change the face of communication. Plus, your communication methods change, 63 (depend) on the environment you're in. If you're your own boss like me, you'll likely need to switch it up a little now that you're representing your own

No matter your situation or goals, as our lives and situations change, we must constantly develop and adapt. The more conscious you are of your communication, the more it ___65_ (improve)!

11月调研测试卷 (英语) 第7页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



第一 ^{书(周)} ,你校最近将邀请专家就"如何提升时间	170. 0 170. 0 170. 0 170. 0 170. 0 170. 0 180. 0					
3、发出题中。 注意: 1、写作词数应为 80 左右; 注意: 1、写作词数应为 80 左右;	Othere is this terr probably taken from					
Dear Same	V V research plan					
	3.					
Best regards,	- Annaya = 2a mate 1 to M					
Heart that exectability puller were mind breat	genira a number of director. But new testarch s					
LI Tua	people who suffer from anxiety or deput son					
第二节 (满分 25 分)	Researchers analyze					
阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,何						
I'll never forget the day Mom made me go to a birthday part						
Falls, Texas, and I brought home a birthday invitation. "I'm not						
Berniece and Pat aren't going, either. She asked the whole class, a						
As Mom studied the handmade invitation, she looked strange						
I'll pick up a present tomorrow." I couldn't believe it. Mom had n						
die if I had to go. However, Mom remained unaffected, regardless						
When Saturday arrived, Mom rushed me out of bed and mad	e me wrap the pretty pink mirror brush-and-comb					
set she'd bought for \$2. 98. She drove me over in her yellow and v						
Ruth answered the door and signed me to follow her up the steepest (最陡峭的), scariest staircase I'd ever seen.						
Stepping through the door brought me great relief. The hardwood floors shone in the sunlit room. White snow-like						
mats (垫子) covered the backs and arms of the well-used furniture	5.					
The biggest cake I ever saw sat on one table. It was decor						
Happy Birthday Ruth and what I think were supposed to be rosel	ouds. Thirty six candle-filled paper cups were near					
the cake, each one with a name on it.	Means star is formal conservation and the star					
This won't be too awful, once everyone gets here, I decided.	rate for a cost up integrity level carb week					
"Where's your mom?" I asked Ruth.	the statement responsibility to but a property of the statement of the sta					
Looking down at the floor, she said, "Well, she's sort of sick."						
"Oh. Where's your dad?"	though the vierviews with patients					
"He's gone."	" The transfer of the state of					
Then there was a silence, except for a few rough coughs from	behind a closed door.					
注意: 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;	data . A. C					
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。	We transmiss in the many many and					
Some 15 minutes passed then 10 more.						
	1					
We two started with the cake, enjoying each bite.						

11月调研测试卷(英语)第8页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018